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Status on Individualized Education Program (IEP) Team Meetings 
During this global pandemic, LAUSD and the Division of Special Education continues its commitment to holding IEP team 
meetings in a timely manner.  As of 12/31/2021, LAUSD has conducted approximately 51,436 IEP team meetings during the 
2021-22 school year.  Parents are encouraged to participate in IEP team meetings, in-person, virtually and/or via 
telephone, and if there are any questions on how to do so, they are encouraged to reach out to their child’s case carrier or 
the school administrator. The District is continuing to send text message reminders to parents regarding scheduled IEP 
team meetings and reminders on returning the IEP consent page (either in agreement or disagreements to all or part of the 
IEP). Parents can use Adobe Sign to electronically sign IEP documents such as the IEP consent page and notification to 
participate in IEP team meeting form.  In addition, the “Virtual IEP Team Meeting Informational Video for Parents” is 
available in English and Spanish on the Division of Special Education – Parents webpage at 
https://achieve.lausd.net/spedParents 
 
LAUSD Isolation Protocols for Students and Employees 
Los Angeles Unified updated isolation protocols on January 7, 2022. Los Angeles Unified will continue to collaborate with 
our health partners at the county and state levels, as well as our panel of medical experts and university partners. We also 
continue to review updates to county, state and federal guidance on a daily basis, and we may adjust policies accordingly. 
If parents or their children are suspected of having Covid-19 symptoms and/or have been around someone exhibiting or 
having COVID-19, they are advised to follow the instructions regarding home-isolation and home-quarantine guidelines 
listed by the Los Angeles County Department of Public Health English and Spanish or visit 
http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/acd/ncorona2019/covidisolation/.  Additional information is regarding Myths vs. Facts is 
available on the LAUSD informational webpage at  https://achieve.lausd.net/covidresources 
 
Spanish Translation of the Special Education Local Plan 
The Division of Special Education has completed the Spanish translation of the Local Plan. It has been posted in the About 
Us section of the Division of Special Education website.  
https://achieve.lausd.net/Page/16734  
 
Division of Special Education Workshops for Parents 
 

The Division of Special Education has developed three trainings to provide families and the school community 
with information about special education, the Individualized Education Program (IEP) team meeting and an 
overview on parents’ rights. The online parent trainings will be held via Zoom in both a morning and evening 
session. Translation services will be available. 
 
Know your Rights 
Date: Thursday, January 27, 2022 
Time: 10:00 AM-11 AM and 6:00 PM-7:00 PM  
Meeting ID:  853 3948 8574 
Login Link: https://lausd.zoom.us/j/85339488574 
 

Parent Participation at IEP Team Meetings 
Date: Thursday, February 24, 2022 
Time: 10:00 AM-11 AM and 6:00 PM-7:00 PM  
Meeting ID:  853 3948 8574 
Login Link: https://lausd.zoom.us/j/85339488574 

https://achieve.lausd.net/spedParents
http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/acd/docs/HomeisolationenCoV.pdf
http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/acd/docs/HomeisolationenCoVSpn.pdf
http://publichealth.lacounty.gov/acd/ncorona2019/covidisolation/
https://achieve.lausd.net/covidresources
https://achieve.lausd.net/cms/lib/CA01000043/Centricity/Domain/1220/SELPA%20Local%20Plan_Spanish.pdf
https://achieve.lausd.net/Page/16734
https://lausd.zoom.us/j/85339488574
https://lausd.zoom.us/j/85339488574
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Save the Date Announcement 
Interested families, administrators, community collaborators and educators of pre-kindergarten – age 22 students who are 
committed to support all students be prepared for the future are invited to save the date for the California’s Institute on 
Secondary Transition, Bridge to the Future Conference V: Spanning the Transition Landscape; “The Times They Are a 
Changing” is scheduled for March 7–9, 2022.  More information is forthcoming.  
 
Parent Portal  
As a friendly reminder, we highly encourage all parents to access the Parent Portal where various special education 
documents (i.e., IEP document) and reports (i.e., service delivery) are available. To access the Parent Portal, visit: 
https://parentportalapp.lausd.net/parentaccess/  
 
New Recoupment Webpage Now Available 
The Division of Special Education developed a new webpage to answer frequently asked questions regarding recoupment. 
The webpage is now available and will be updated as additional resources become available. Please visit this new webpage 
at https://achieve.lausd.net/Page/17665.  
 
Phone Numbers 

LAUSD General Hotline:  213-431-4300 
Division of Special Education School and Family Support Services:  213-241-6701 
LAUSD School Mental Health Hotline:   213-241-3840 
Technology Access:   213-443-1300 
 
Local District Special Education Offices 
LD Central  (213) 241-1378 
LD East (323) 224-3300 
LD Northeast (818) 686-4400 
LD Northwest (818) 654-5001 
LD South (310) 354-3431 
LD West (310) 235-3700 
 
Websites 
 

Division of Special Education:  https://achieve.lausd.net/sped     
General Resources Welcome Back to School: https://achieve.lausd.net/resources 
Office of Parent and Community Services (PCS): https://achieve.lausd.net/pcss  
Safe Steps to Safe Schools (COVID-19) https://achieve.lausd.net/covidtestingappt  
 
Request for Feedback and Input: CAC Guide 5th Edition 
A review and revision committee has updated the original sections of the “CAC Community Advisory Committee 
Guidelines” Fourth Edition 2011 and are now seeking additional input and feedback from CAC members, SELPA, CDE, 
Parent Centers, and related partners. Information you share is important and will enhance the collaborative effort of 
creating the California Special Education Local Plan Area (SELPA) Community Advisory Committee Guide, 5th Ed. (2021).  
For your convenience, a link to the full California CAC Handbook Version 4th is also included here.    
  
CAC Member Survey Link Below 
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfKBpT_KGynTiJhc9osS6fXHX77mI3TjVq_tn3N5RfQxOwSkA/viewform 

https://parentportalapp.lausd.net/parentaccess/
https://achieve.lausd.net/Page/17665
https://achieve.lausd.net/sped
https://achieve.lausd.net/resources
https://achieve.lausd.net/pcss
https://achieve.lausd.net/covidtestingappt
https://drive.google.com/drive/u/0/folders/1gGsSMAEZsuM6w3BoqU4tA3wAoKnddT41
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fdocs.google.com%2Fforms%2Fd%2Fe%2F1FAIpQLSfKBpT_KGynTiJhc9osS6fXHX77mI3TjVq_tn3N5RfQxOwSkA%2Fviewform&data=04%7C01%7Cclaudia.valladarez%40lausd.net%7Cae60212935f5427681b208d9d45efd72%7C042a40a1b1284ac48648016ffa121487%7C0%7C0%7C637774326701074134%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C3000&sdata=RVDfuFxNvgj8SYcluAwgDweKqZDzQrp93Ngh18HJZVU%3D&reserved=0
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Assembly Bill (AB) 104 
The new law that went into effect July 1, 2021, is applicable to 2020-21 school year juniors and seniors. This bill provides 
the school district with an opportunity to offer eligible students with options to counteract the pandemic impact has had 
on student achievement and graduation requirement credits. Options include retention, grade change from Pass to No 
Pass to waiving graduation requirements. For more information on this new policy,  please visit Division of Instruction 
Home / AB104 Information (lausd.net) 
 
 

SELPA/CDE Information 
 
Pathways to a High School Diploma - Legislative Report 
 
California Department of Education 
Report to the Chairs of the Relevant Policy Committees and Budget Subcommittees of the Legislature, the Executive 
Director of the State Board of Education or Their Designee, the Superintendent of Public Instruction, and the Director of 
Finance. 
 
Executive Summary 
The Alternate Pathways to a High School Diploma (Alt Pathways) Workgroup, authorized by the Budget Act of 2020, Senate 
Bill (SB) 74, met from December 2020 to July 2021 to make recommendations to the California State Legislature, State 
Board of Education, Department of Education, and Department of Finance pertaining to the examination of existing and 
potential additional pathways to a high school diploma for students with disabilities. Since its inception, California’s state 
accountability system, through its dashboard, has identified students with disabilities as the student group with the lowest 
high school graduation rate compared to all other measured student groups. 
 
The legislation specifically charged the Alt Pathways Workgroup with studying existing and developing new alternate 
pathways for students with disabilities to access the core curriculum in order to satisfy the requirements for a high school 
diploma; developing an alternate diploma aligned to the state’s alternate achievement standards for students with 
significant cognitive disabilities, consistent with federal law; and other related matters necessary to meet the purpose set 
forth in this provision. 
 
The workgroup established a common, foundational vision to guide their work: that all students with disabilities, including 
students with significant cognitive disabilities, should enter high school knowing they have the opportunity to earn a high 
school diploma. The workgroup agreed in order to realize this vision, California’s education system must both provide 
clearly articulated pathways for every student to earn a high school diploma, and ensure students, families, and educators 
clearly understand and are able to plan for how each individual student can access all of the learning and necessary 
requirements a to earn a high school diploma. 
 
Consistent with current federal law contained within the Individuals with Disabilities Education Act (IDEA), every student 
with a disability should have an opportunity to earn a high school diploma that allows them to pursue any postsecondary 
college, training, or employment options, and meaningfully and fully participate in their community. The expectation under 
the IDEA is that every student receives the support and services they need in order to access the same opportunities as 
their peers without disabilities. This includes a high school diploma. In the spirit of the IDEA, and equality of opportunity for 
students with disabilities, the recommendations developed by the Alt Pathways Workgroup attempt to identify existing 
barriers to earning a high school diploma for students with disabilities and explore the opportunity to develop a pathway 

https://achieve.lausd.net/ab104
https://achieve.lausd.net/ab104
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for students with significant cognitive disabilities to also obtain a high school diploma (based on the state’s alternate 
achievement standards). Historically, this latter group of students has received a high school certificate of completion in 
lieu of a high school diploma, which has proven challenging when attempting to gain competitive integrated employment 
and access to postsecondary opportunities because the certificate of completion is not formally or widely recognized 
within the business communities or institutes of higher education (see section 5.E.ii). 
 
The workgroup agreed and research supports that participating in high-quality core instruction in the general education 
classroom to the greatest extent possible produces the best outcomes for students with disabilities. Access to the core 
curriculum through supports and accommodations as detailed in an individualized education program (IEP), and early, 
thoughtful transition planning must set the stage, so that general and special education teachers, staff, and families have a 
road map in how to support each student with a disability to access their grade-level standards, and ultimately earn a high 
school diploma. 
 
Although SB 74 charged the workgroup with developing recommendations pertaining to developing “...new alternate 
pathways for students with disabilities to access the core curriculum in order to satisfy the requirements for a high school 
diploma”, in addition to “...developing a new alternate pathway for students with significant cognitive disabilities to earn a 
high school diploma”, the workgroup concluded that in lieu of creating a set of new alternate pathways (other than 
creating a new pathway for students with significant cognitive disabilities), the state should increase access to the full 
range of pathway options already provided all students, and in some cases, currently afforded to specific named student 
groups. This includes better access and support for students with disabilities to meet existing state and local requirements 
for earning a regular diploma, and the allowance for some students with disabilities to earn a diploma through meeting 
state requirements for graduation only. The workgroup warned that creating separate pathways for students with 
disabilities could lead to the perpetuation of existing siloes between general and special education and exclusion of 
students with disabilities in rigorous high school coursework and postsecondary opportunities. 
 
Therefore, the workgroup recommended that in addition to maximizing California’s existing diploma pathways, the state 
should create only one brand new pathway, specifically for students with significant cognitive disabilities, who currently do 
not have a pathway to a diploma. It was also recommended that California provide better access to two existing traditional 
pathways to earning a high school diploma for the majority of students with disabilities. The workgroup supports: 

1. A newly defined high school alternate diploma-pathway exclusively for students with significant cognitive 
disabilities, that allows high school diploma attainment through meeting state minimum course requirements 
using California’s Alternate Achievement Standards, and that also meets federal graduation criteria for state 
accountability; 
 

2. Equitable access across all California local educational agencies (LEAs) to an existing diploma-pathway option that 
only requires meeting the minimum state standards for graduation and not additional local requirements. This 
allowance should be determined on an individual student basis with the IEP team expectation always starting with 
how a student can meet all state and local requirements for graduation. This opportunity would allow for the IEP 
team to carefully determine that the student would benefit from only meeting state (and not local) minimum 
graduation requirements, and to essentially waive local requirements for graduation; and 
 

3. A significant increase in statewide guidance, training, and technical assistance, to allow greater access for students 
with disabilities to all existing traditional high school courses and pathways, with the expectation that most 
students will meet all state and local high school graduation requirements. 
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For the purposes of this report, “diploma-pathway(s)” refers to distinct ways of meeting specific statutory graduation 
requirements and does not denote the specific educational model used to meet such requirements, for instance career 
technical education (CTE) pathways, traditional high school pathways, or regional occupational programs. 
You will find this report on the Sacramento County Office of Education web page . 
Questions:   Statewide Policy and Implementation Unit | SPI@cde.ca.gov 
 

 

https://www.scoe.net/divisions/ed_services/workgroup_reports/
https://www.scoe.net/divisions/ed_services/workgroup_reports/
mailto:SPI@cde.ca.gov

